REETH PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk to the Council- Mr Ian C. Scott
Telfit Bowl, Marske, Richmond, North Yorkshire DL11 7NG
Telephone: 01969 622227 (Work) 01748 823570 (Home)
ics@scottswright.com

MINUTES of a Meeting held on For Monday 3rd December 2012

Present: Councillor M Bearpark (Chairman) Councillors DA Allinson, G Frankland, RW Rutter OJ Kendall & M Gardner. District Councillor Bob Gale, IC Scott (Clerk) & 3 members of the public.

- 1. Apologies for absence, were received from Tracy Little.
- 2. The Minutes of last Meeting were read approved and signed after the word "insisted" was substituted for "suggest" in item 10.
- 3. Matters Arising.
 There were no matters arising.
- 4. Correspondence, had been received.
 - 1. E-mail from Barbara Law about a footpath on Arkengarthdale Road.
 - 2. Air ambulance. requesting a donation. It was proposed by Councillor Kendall, seconded by Councillor Gardner that £100 be donated.
 - 3. Memorial Hall minutes.
 - 4. HMR&C re PAYE.
 - 5. YDNP Local Plan Consultation 2015 2030.
 - 6. Computershare requesting revised Bank details for payment of interest (42p per ½ year).
 - 7. Richmondshire District Council with a bill for maintenance & inspection.
 - 8. Reeth & District Community Transport about parking. The Clerk to reply that the Bus can park anywhere as long as it does not obstruct the Honesty Box.
- 5. A Resolution to pay the following was passed.
 - 1. Reeth Garage £26.19 fuel
 - 2. Richmondshire District Council Playground inspection and maintenance £344.86
 - 3. Harkers coaches £85.00 re: Remembrance Sunday.
 - 4. W. Whitehead £132.60 for playground inspections.
 - 5. G Woodward £33.75 for clearing shrubs.
- 6 The Cobbles need some repair Councillors to keep an eye on maintenance.
- 7. Market Report & Honesty Boxes.
 348 £60 £60 & £36 had been received from the market. £776 & £582 had been received from Honesty Boxes for October and November.
- 8. Remembrance Sunday 11th November 2012, had gone well. Next year the service should start at 2.40pm.

9. Playground Improvement Scheme.

A proposal from Pennine Playground should be discussed by the Clerk with Mr W Whitehead. The deadline for the Richmondshire District Council Scheme is 31.01.2013.

10. Mrs Heaton's seat.

Councillor Frankland produced new seat prices and photo's of the space available.

11. Parish Precept 2013/14

It was agreed that no precept is required.

12. Dates of next year's Meetings.

The Clerk to produce a list. The next meeting is on 28th January 2013.

13. Footpath on Arkengarthdale Road.

Miss Law's e-mail was read out and Mr skinner added his comments on the need for a footpath. Traffic has increased tenfold. Councillor Gale says it could take 2 years to achieve and the Clerk is to reply to Miss laws. Councillor Kendall commented that the footpath should start at The Buck. Reference was made to the size of the 30mph signs and sleeping policemen.

- 14. Carols round the tree 8pm Sunday 23rd December.
- 15. Consolidated Stock Mandate Form was signed.
- 16. Any other business.
 - 1. If the Clerk can confirm when an assistant will be available, Councillor Allinson will arrange a front loader to help put up the Christmas Tree lights.
 - 2. Garry Woodward should be paid for the 3 hours cutting back shrubs near Prospect House.
 - 3. Councillor Gale has contacted Highways about the pothole between Langhorne Drive and The Surgery.
 - 4. A build up of gravel at Grinton Bridge is causing damage and flooding. Councillor Gardner has the matter in hand.
 - 5. No donation had been received from A1 Builders for the skip.
 - 6. There is a broken flagstone up the Mews.
 - 7. The drain in Back Lane is not within the adopted highway.
 - 8. The Clerk to visit Laurence Barker about Healaugh Village Green.
 - 9. It is thought that the name Charlesworth should be added to the names on Remembrance Sunday. And possibly a name should be added to the Memorial stone.
 - 10. Sandbags can be stored at The Woodyard.
 - 11. Meetings should be held ½ at The Methodist Schoolroom and ½ at the Memorial Hall.
 - 12. Mr G Robinson addressed the Meeting about caravans at The Woodyard. The Chairman was of the opinion that this was not a matter for the Parish Council.